
 
Newsletter:    17 August, 2017   

 St Peter’s Fortnightly News 

 

 

 

In This Issue 
 Father’s Day Breakfast/Junior 

School Birthdays 

 Sport News 

 Year 2 News 

 Book Week 

 Enviromentors Day 

 Maths News 

 Junior School Awards 

 Earn & Learn 

 P & F News 

 Community News 

Contact Us 
www.stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au 
admin@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au 

ph: 4471 5111    

fax: 4471 5444 

Next Week WEEK 5 

MON 
 

August 21 
Day 6 
-Yr 12 Trial Exams 
-Book Week 
-HSC French 
Conversation Exam 

TUES August 22 
Day 7 
-Yr 12 Trial Exams 
-Book Week 
-Assembly (SS) 

WED 
 
 
  
 

August 23 
Day 8 
-Yr 12 Trial Exams 
-Book Week 
-JS Chapel 

THURS 
 

August 24 
Day 9 
-Yr 12 Trial Exams 
-Book Week 
 

FRI 
  

August 25 
Day 10 
-Yr 12 Trial Exams 
-Yr 9&10 DT 
Excursion 
-Book Week 
-Grandparents Day 
 

SAT August 26 
 

SUN August 27 

Dear Members of the College Community,         
 

Term 3 is often a time where students and staff can enjoy extended 
periods of uninterrupted teaching and learning.  Academically: 
 

 We wish Year 12 all the best as they commence their Trial HSC 
examinations on Thursday, 17 August. They run until Friday, 25 
August. 
 

 Our ICAS competitions have concluded with Mathematics. Results 
will be distributed at the appropriate opportunity.  
 
 

 NAPLAN results were distributed to students yesterday.  Staff will 
now commence analysis of overall and individual results and update 
our dŀǘŀ ǿŀƭƭǎΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǊŜŀŘȅƛƴƎ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
probability of online NAPLAN in 2018. It is proposed that all 
assessments except Writing for Year 3 will be completed on a 
computer or tablet. 
 

 Year 11 students are enjoying the final weeks of the Preliminary 
course and will be completing their final exams at the end of term. 
 
 

 Our Information Evening for Subject Selection in Years 9 and 11 for 
2018 was well attended. The school is currently collating the 
selection sheets and will commence interviews and discussions next 
week. 
 

 Years 7-9 assessment summary is now on the website and has been 
distributed to all students. It provides an overview of when 
assessments have been scheduled and allows students the 
opportunity to plan and prepare. Weeks that may appear 
ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ΨƘŜŀǾȅΩ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ōȅ IŜŀŘǎ ƻŦ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ 
with the outcome being that many are in class tests, and others use 
class time. 

 
Luke Fuller 
Director of Teaching, Learning and Innovation 
 

http://www.stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:admin@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au
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Uniform Shop Hours: 
 

Monday 8:30am – 9:30am 

Tuesday 8:30am – 9:30am 

Wednesday 8:30am–9:30am 

Thursday 8:30am–9:30am 
         and            
3:00pm-3:30pm 
 

Friday     8:30am-9:30am 

  

 WEEK 6 

MON 
 

Aug 28 
Day 1 
 
 

TUES August 29 
Day 2 
- HSC Bootcamp Yr 
11 
-Chapel (SS) 

WED 
 
 
  
 

August 30 
Day 3 
-AICES SS Athletics 
-JS Assembly 

THURS 
 

August 31 
Day 4 
 

FRI 
  

September 1 
Day 5 
-Fathers Day 

Breakfast 
-TAS Music Evening 
 

SAT September 2 
 

SUN September 3 

 

CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ 
 

On Friday, 1 September ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
Junior School. Students can bring their father, grandfather or significant 
person to breakfast, which will be available from 7.30am.  
 
Gold coin donation is optional and on the menu will be bacon and egg rolls 
and egg rolls.  DǊŜŀǘ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ά/ƻŦŦŜŜ 5ǊƛǾŜƴέ Ǿŀƴ 
in the car park. 
 
Order forms will be distributed to the classes this week and are also 
available from the office. 
 
After the breakfast, we have a special guest speaker Youcef Abdi 
(Australian Commonwealth and Olympic Athlete) who will be presenting to 
the students on behalf of Little Athletics. Parents and carers are also 
welcome to stay and attend this interesting presentation.  
 

 

                        

Junior School Birthdays 

 
Tabitha K, Sajali P, Tilly A 
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Sport News 
Senior School SASSA Athletics Carnival: 

The College recently participated at the Senior School SASSA Athletics Carnival 

at Beaton Park, Wollongong. The students need to be commended on their 

participation and competitiveness at the carnival with many students achieving 

some outstanding results. The College would like to congratulate the following 

students who were named SASSA Athletics Age Champions. 

 

        * Kayla Beattie (13 Years Girl Champion) 

          * Jarrah Limon (13 Years Boy Champion) 

* Byron Van Dyk (15 Years Boy Champion) 

* Sunnie Barker (16 Years Girl Champion) 

Students who qualified to represent SASSA at the upcoming AICES Athletics 

Carnival (Wednesday 30th August) will be notified shortly. I am extremely 

ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ 

staff and carnival organisers commenting on how our students are a credit to 

our College. I would also like to publically thank Mrs Chris Forsyth and Mr 

Martin Staker for assisting in the organisation and management of the students 

on the day. 

CIS Junior School Netball: 

 

The College would also like to recognise the efforts of Chloe De Winter and Josie Eberle who 

were selected to represent SASSA at the recent Junior School CIS Netball Carnival which was 

held in Sydney. Congratulations to both girls who by all accounts represented SASSA and our 

College with pride and enjoyed the competition on the day. 

 

Other Student Sporting News: 

 

The College would like to wish Isabella Wall the best of 

luck at her upcoming Equestrian Events. Isabella's 

commitment is to travel with her horse to Toowoomba, 

QLD 26
th

-29
th

 September.  Her involvement will be in the 

 

 NSW State Inter Schools Equestrian Team 

 Senior Secondary Novice Dressage 

 Senior  Secondary Elementary Dressage 

Congratulations and the College is looking forward to hearing your results. 

 

If your child has been involved in any outstanding sporting success, I would love to hear about it! Please forward 

any information and photos to l.adams@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au. It is always wonderful to hear about & 

acknowledge any sporting success inside or outside the College. 

 

 

mailto:l.adams@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au
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Year 2 News 
Year Two have been very busy in their learning both inside and outside of the classroom this 
term, particularly on the days that have been so warm and sunny. We have been learning how 
ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ŎƻƴƧǳƴŎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳ ŎƻƳǇƻǳƴŘ ǎŜƴǘŜƴŎŜǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ 9ƴƛŘ .ƭȅǘƻƴΩǎ The Faraway 
Tree. 
Here are two paragraphs about characters from the story, written in class this week by some 
very clever writers. 
 
 

Moon Face 
Moon Face is clumsy and mixed up. He has a big brain so he is clever. He is moon-proof but he 

is happy on earth. He is a new friend and one to his Far Away Tree family. 
Written Nate Gibson 2M 
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Year 2 News 
 

Silky  
Silky is kind and very graceful. She is brave but she can be very scared. She is kind hearted so 

she helps her friends. She is a lovely and happy fairy. Is Silky more magical or more wonderful? 
She is a bright and beautiful friend. She is great at being Silky. 

Written by Lilka Brown 2M 

 

                                            
 

Angry Pixie 
The Angry Pixie gets angry so he bites his finger nails. If he gets really mad, he can be bad! Is the 

Angry Pixie smart or dumb? He is naughty and nice, but can have a dark spark. 
 

Written by Ollie Burke 
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Book Week 
You are invited to attend the Junior School Grandparents Day and Book Week Celebrations on 
Friday, 25 August 2017 to experience a gala of activities celebrating books, Australian authors and 
Illustrators.  Our Staff in Junior School and our Library have been developing activities, offering 
competitions and reading stories in the lead up to Book Week 2017.  The theme for Book Week 
нлмт ƛǎ Ψ9ǎŎŀǇŜ ǘƻ 9ǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΩΦ 

 

Just a reminder the activities will commence at 9.00am in Junior School.   

Book Fair: 

 The Book Fair books will be on display and available to purchase in the Library from 
Monday, 21 August - Thursday, 24 August from 8:30am each day 

 Class groups will view books during their Library time 
  It will then relocate to the REAMUS on Friday, 25 August for our Book Week 

celebrations and Grandparents Day where the books can still be purchase 

Junior School are very much looking forward to celebrating this special event with you. 
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Enviromentors Day 
 

Last Tuesday, 11 August 2017, Mark from Enviromentors visited the college to educate students 
from Kindergarten to Year 4 about Litter and Keeping our Waterways Clean. The students 
thoroughly enjoyed learning about litter, its impact on the animals and our environment and 
ways that they can help to reduce litter. Here are some photos from the day.  
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Maths News 
 

Hello all Mathematicians (of varying ability),  
 
It has been an incredibly busy start to Term 3 in the Mathematics department. The Australian 
Mathematics Competition was held on the 27 July in the first week back. There were 27 
students who took part; some completed the test online while others completed it on the 
traditional pen and paper. The competition is a fantastic way for students to showcase their 
mathematical skills in a problem solving setting. Some of the questions are incredibly hard and 
it was a joy to be able to watch these intelligent students working hard academically.  
 
In the second week of the term, Moruya High School held the South Coast aŀǘƘΩǎ Day for year 
7 and 8 students. This was a team event with multiple rounds involving different types of 
questions; Maths trivia, problem solving, Engineering design, fast paced analysis.  
St. Peters sent three fierce teams as follows: 
 

Team 1   Team 2  Team 3 

Student Name Yr Student Name Yr Student Name Yr 

Courtney-Rose Bonnes 7 Brock de Winter 7 Oliver Dolphin 7 

Lucy Woolnough 7 Joel Verdouw 7 Michael Seimenis 
 

7 

Jarrah Limon 8 Hayden Louttit 8 Cate Shea 8 

Samara Walther 8 Baillee hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 8 Kayla Beattie 7 

 
It was an amazing experience for both the students and the teachers. Students were engaging 
with other students from different schools and a healthy competition atmosphere was created. 
The room was filled to the brim with about 200 mathematicians; teachers and students. A huge 
thank you to Kate Woolnough who accompanied myself and the students on the day. I look 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aŀǘƘǎ 5ŀȅΦ  
 
Lastly, NAPLAN results were released this week, with the year 9 cohort being the first to 
undertake the test with extra requirements. Undoubtedly there will be some students who will 
need to re-sit some portions of the test in order to undertake the HSC exams. I would like to 
take this opportunity to say that we are confident that this should take no impact on how we 
approach our teaching of mathematics to these students. Students will have plenty of 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ΨǇŀǎǎΩ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǾŜƭ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ƘŀƳǇŜǊƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎΦ  
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Maths News 
  
 
I am happy to answer any questions that parents or students may have in relation to this or any 
other matter. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Sam Shepherd 
Head of Mathematics 
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Junior School Awards      Congratulations! 

 
          BRONZE                                 BRONZE SILVER GOLD 

Bella Young 
Olivia Hagan 
Lachy Batistic 
Lachlan Gray 

Poppy Wagner 
Kaine Keenan 
Eva Freeman 
Emily Shea 

Rusty Van Dyk 
Sophie Heslop 
Tabitha Kew 
Lily Downey 

Bella Sharman 
Bailey Waterworth 

Jonah Woods 
Keira McTernan 
Amelie Sacoor 

Lexi Carver 
 

Selby Johnston 
Lana Wheat 

Lilly Campbell 
Milly Shanahan 

Ollie Burke 
Jeremy Scully 

Jayden Freshwater 
Charlie Haw 
Millie Jones 

Kaine Keenan 
Sophia Carver 
Ksenia Shatrov 

Conner Kay 
Nick Berry 

Erin Domeny 
Finn Kay 

Makayla Wade 
 

Lachy Batistic 
Jayden Freshwater 

Eva Young 
Sophie Heslop 
Bella Young 
Patrick Shea 

Marc Graziani 
Emily Shea 
Ryan Smith 

Selby Johnston 

                       twLb/Lt![Ω{ AWARD                            W¦bLhw {/Ihh[Ih¦{9 /!t¢!LbΩ{ AWARD                                
  

 

 

 

Personal Bests                                                                      
KF 
Reuben 
Woods 
Bella 
Young 
Aaron Xu 
 

1J 
Chloe 
Wallis 
Mary 
Limmer 
Poppy 
Wagner 

2M 
Lilka Brown 
Tino 
Lopresti 
 

3P 
Lachlan 
Gray 
Victoria 
McDermott 
Claudia 
Taylor 
 

4D 
Millie 
Shanahan 
Violet 
Young 

5B 
Brendan 
Ginger 
Ruby 
Bartley- 
Nkali 
Elizabeth 
Faletoese 

6M 
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Earn & Learn 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Woolworths Earn & Learn 2017  
This year we will be participating in the Woolworths Earn & Learn program. Through this 
program we will be able to get new educational resources for our school/early learning centre ς 
and all we need you to do is shop for your groceries at Woolworths. 
 
From Wednesday 26th July to Tuesday 19th September or while stock lasts, we are collecting 
Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers.  You will get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every 
$10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco and gift cards). Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker 
ƻƴǘƻ ŀ ²ƻƻƭǿƻǊǘƘǎ 9ŀǊƴ ϧ [ŜŀǊƴ {ǘƛŎƪŜǊ {ƘŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘΩǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘƛŎƪŜǊ {ƘŜŜǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
dropped into the Collection Box here at the school or at your local Woolworths. We will have 
sticker sheets available at the office as well. 

At tƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƻǘƛƻƴΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƴŜǿ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƛǎ 
extensive and offers lots of items ideal for our students ς including resources for Maths, 
English, Science and some fantastic fun supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library. If 
ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿƻƻƭǿƻǊǘƘǎΦŎƻƳΦŀǳκŜŀǊƴŀƴŘƭŜŀǊƴ. 
 
Remind your family and friends to give you stickers each time they shop! 
 

https://www.elteaching.com.au/rewardsentry
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P & F News 
8 weeks until SkyBlaze! 
Please see the flyer below regarding the upcoming SkyBlaze events. 
 
And just a couple of other things.. 
Pot of Gold: The continuous raffle was one of the most popular activities in 2015. We are looking for 
donations. Do you have a favorite local business that you visit? Would you be able to ask them for a 
voucher for the Pot of Gold? If yes, we would love to hear from you ς please contact Tracy Heslop - 
t.heslop@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au 
 
SkyBlaze posters and flyers: Are you happy to do a letterbox drop on your walk/ run or put a poster in 
your local shops or your own business? We need to have as many SkyBlaze posters and flyers in the 
Eurobodalla area as possible! Please contact Julie if you can help ς 0434 531 311.  
 
 

 

mailto:t.heslop@stpetersbroulee.nsw.edu.au
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Community News 

 

                                   
 
 Eurobodalla Boomerang Bags next sewing morning will be held at Broulee Surf Club 

Date:  Sunday, 27
th

 August 

Time:  9am ï 12 noon 

What we do:  Cut, sew, iron and snip to create beautiful bags  

What to bring:  A sewing machine, overlocker or iron if you can.  Any fabric you may have to 

donate.   Otherwise, just bring yourself. 

For more information:  see the attached flyer for Boomerang Bags website details. 

Contact:  Anita or Libby:  0466 012 510 

               


